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Newsletter No 15 - March 2006

Since our last newsletter a lot is going on regarding our application for Coombewood to be registered as a village green. The outcome of the Oxfordshire case in the House of Lords is still awaited.  The additional questionnaires (doubling the original number) that we have received reinforce our evidence and we believe show our original estimate of usage of the wood by the local inhabitants was understated.  

We are currently pursuing with Castle Point Borough Council the following matters:-

1. Fencing
We are drawing CBPC’s attention to the planning controls that we believe can be put into place to prevent fencing being erected in the woods.

2. The Lake

Discussions are taking place in conjunction with Castle Point Wild Life Group  regarding the future of the lake and possible improvements to the area.   When we have an idea of what may be possible we will consult with you on any final plans.

3. ‘Landscaping’ at the end of Lake Drive

We have brought to the attention of the Council the structural changes that appear to be taking place at the end of Lake Drive, asking them to determine if any planning laws have been broken as this land is designated Green Belt.

4. Planning Application on Bread and Cheese hill (London Rd.)

A member of Friends of Coombewood has brought to our attention a current application for a development on the London road opposite the woods.  We have raised objections against this development on the grounds that it contravenes the Council’s Green Belt policies.

We have copied all of our correspondence on the above four issues to our ward councillor, Pam Challis but at this time we have not had any positive actions from the Council apart from some words of support from some councillors and our MP Mr Bob Spink.  

If any member is aware of any other issues affecting the woods we would recommend that they not only raise the matter directly with the council, but let us know so we too can follow it up as a representative body of the neighbourhood.

Matters that we are currently progressing with Essex County Council include the following:-

1. The Bridleway
The Council is investigating possible encroachment on the public bridleway.

2. Tree Preservation Orders (TPO)
We have recently received a copy of the Tree Preservation Orders applicable to Coombewood.  We understand Essex County Council applies TPO’s, but compliance is the responsibility of Castle Point District Council.  Many of our members have brought tree felling to our attention, and FOC has brought this to the attention of both Councils to determine if any laws have been broken.

3. Village Green Registration
Additional information including the added questionnaires has been submitted.  Before ECC make a decision on the village green registration, we have requested the basis of the appointment of the inspector and taken up a number of legal issues in ensuring that all of the land in our application is registered. This has involved the committee in a painstaking amount of work and research.  Rather than bore you with the fine detail, if you require further detail please ring a member of the committee.  

Two Final Points – Appeal in House of Lords & New Commons Bill

Our chairman is currently dusting down his ermines as he plans to attend the House of Lords hearing on the Oxfordshire case towards the end of March.  This will provide us with a greater insight into and understanding of outstanding legal issues relating to our case, which will assist us in our furtherance of the village green registration.  In addition a new Commons Bill currently going through the final parliamentary stages  seeks to clarify some of the existing legal loopholes, and the new bill, in its current form, could assist our registration application when enacted into law later this year.

*********************************************************************

Many people who completed a questionnaire have asked as to how they can become members of FOC.  If you wish to become a member please complete the attached and return it to Beryl Hayes at 84 Kenneth Road.

Please accept my membership of Friends of Coombe wood for 2006.  (£5 per household).   Receipts will be given

Signed _____________________________________

Address_____________________________________________________________ 
